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                                                            September 10, 2007
 
 
The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order by Chairwoman 
Odabashian at 7:00 PM with all members in attendance except Mr. Martinelli.
 
Mr. DiMartino announced that the milling of North Main and Depot Streets will begin 
on Sept. 13th.  The reconstruction of the Lake Street culvert between Cross and Railroad 
Streets will begin on Sept. 24th.  
Mr. DiMartino also stated the water supply system tanks have dropped below typical 
levels over the last few weeks due to unseasonably hot late summer weather and a few 
mechanical problems that have been repaired.  He noted the levels should rise with the 
rain predicted this week.
 
Public Hearing – application of Taylor Donuts, Inc. d/b/a Dunkin’ Donuts for a 
Common Victualler License, 1 South Maple St.
Mrs. Odabashian read the public hearing notice.  Neil Falkner represented Dunkin’ 
Donuts.  Board members asked what the hours of operation would be and when 
deliveries would take place.  Mr. Falkner stated the establishment would be operating 
from 5:00 AM – 10:00 PM seven days a week.  He noted the first delivery of the day 
would be at 3:00 AM and the second delivery about 10:00 AM.
Mrs. Odabashian asked if there was anyone present in favor or in opposition to this 
application.  No one responded.
On a Goodnow/Picard motion, the Board unanimously voted to close the public hearing.  
On a Goodnow/Picard motion, the Board unanimously voted to approve the application 
of Taylor Donuts, Inc. d/b/a Dunkin’ Donuts for a Common Victualler License with 
hours as noted.
 
On a Goodnow/Davies motion, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes of 
August 13th as submitted.
 
On a Picard/Goodnow motion, the Board unanimously voted to approve sewer 
abatements in the amount of $81.62; water abatements in the amount of $322.74 and 
trash abatements in the amount of $1052.00.
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CIC Appointment – Mrs. Davies left the meeting at this time stating her husband is one 
of the applicants for this appointment.
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On a Goodnow/Picard motion, the Board unanimously voted to appoint Michael Tobin 
to the Capital Improvements Committee per the recommendation of said committee.
 
Mrs. Davies returned to the meeting.
 
On a Picard/Goodnow motion, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Lion’s Club 
White Cane Drive for Oct. 13th, rain date Oct. 20th, 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM at Crooks Corner 
and the Town Center.  The proper insurance binder has been submitted.
 
The All Board’s Meeting has been rescheduled from Sept. 24th to Oct. 1st. 
 
Public Hearing – application of MPG Corp. d/b/a Rapid Refill #123 for a Common 
Victualler License, 207 Mechanic St.
Mrs. Odabashian read the public hearing notice.  Mr. Peter Garrett, Pres. of MPG Corp. 
stated this license is being requested strictly for D’Angelo’s which will be operating at 
this location.  Board members asked about operating hours and deliveries.  Mr. Garrett 
stated D’Angelo’s will operate seven days a week from 10:00 AM – 10:00 PM.  He stated 
deliveries will be made at the rear of the building during off-peak hours, such as 3:00 
PM.
Mrs. Odabashian asked if there was anyone present in favor or in opposition to this 
application.  No one responded.
On a Picard/Goodnow motion, the Board unanimously voted to close the public hearing.  
On a Picard/Goodnow motion, the Board unanimously voted to approve the application 
of MPG Corp. d/b/a Rapid Refill #123 for a Common Victualler License with hours 
noted.
 
On a Picard/Davies motion, the Board unanimously voted to approve a Common 
Victualler License for St. Brendan’s Fall Fair, Nov. 3rd & 4th with fees waived.
 
On a Picard/Goodnow motion, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 
7:35.
 
Respectfully submitted,
 
 
 
Jacqueline A. Bokoski
Administrative Assistant   
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